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September 28, 2022 
 

 
VIA EMAIL G@xny.io 
 
Gunnar Larson 
xNY,io 
 
 
Dear Mr. Larson: 
 

Please accept this letter in response to your September 13, 2022 appeal of your Freedom 
of Information Law request.   
 

In your appeal, you noted “DHR issued five extensions to the FOIL request. Furthermore, 
from the time of the initial FOIL request, Apple Card has been subject to several reports of 
human rights abuses.” 
 

However, the Division’s FOIL Officer has advised that on September 13, 2022, you were 
provided with a response to your request and advised the New York State Division of Human 
Rights does not have any records in its possession responsive to your FOIL request.  Therefore 
your appeal is denied. 

 
Thank you for contacting the Division. 

 
 
        Very truly yours, 

         
        Caroline J. Downey 
        General Counsel 
        State Division of Human Rights 
        One Fordham Plaza 
        Bronx, NY   10458 
        
 
Cc: 
 
Siaka Paasewe 
Freedom of Information Law Officer 
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Division of Human Rights 
 
Committee on Open Government 
NYS Department of State 
41 State Street 
Albany, New York 12231 


